Joint Board of Directors HOA Meeting
LV1 and LV2

March 26, 2017

Opening
The Joint Board of Directors Meeting was called to order at 4:00 PM by Mark French, LV1 President.  The members were led in the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present
LV1 – Mark French, President; Dianne Viering, Vice-President; Karen Deitemeyer, Secretary; Carol Timko, Treasurer; Camilla Sullivan, Membership Director;  Roger Doran, Director; Jim Banks, Director.
LV2 – Mike Roussel, President; John Rogers, Vice-President; Tammy Neal, Secretary; Geoff Kuntz, Director.  Absent was Beth Nixon, Treasurer.
A few notes:

Mark French stated that we will have microphones so everyone can hear each other; he asked that you state your name and address when speaking; that everyone will have 2 minutes to speak; and that while all are welcome to attend and speak, if you are an HOA member we can help you to get a resolution to any issue you may have with management. 
Please see Camilla Sullivan to join LV1-HOA or Mike Roussel for LV-2.
Minutes
Minutes of the January Joint HOA meeting were read and approved.

Chairperson’s Reports
LV1 Membership Committee, Camilla Sullivan – LV1 has 80 paid members
Negotiation Committee, Karen Deitemeyer – will hold a meeting in the fall.  Rent contract expires December 31, 2019.  It is too early to begin.
Treasurer’s Report  
LV1 -  Treasurer’s Report was read and approved
LV2  - Treasurer’s Report was read and approved.  The report included the information that LV2 has 32 paid members and 2 life-time members.
Old Business
New Business
Mark & Mike met with Ryan and the following was discussed:

· Speed bumps by maintenance building and 2nd and 3rd entrance
· New light poles have been approved by corporate – corporate will decide where they are placed
· Bocce Ball score boards are in, benches and other furniture coming. 40 residents signed up to play
· Asked for “exit/entrance” signs for expanded parking lot.  Ryan wrote down the request
· Most repaving will be in LV2.

· There will be an FMO meeting April 6th.  All residents are encouraged to attend.

Mark explained why there are two HOA’s – developed at separate times; separately licensed, separately assessed, taxed separately.  Per the Department of Businesses and Professional Regulation (DBPR) HOA’s cannot merge because an owner can only have an interest in the park in which they own a home.  
Open Discussion

· Frank Mijares,  394 Wentworth Ct., asked if we are a 501(c).  Mark to find out.

· Dierdre Gillis, 265 Westview Ct., mentioned that when homes behind and beside her were removed, the contractors left a mess.  Mark asked her to fill out the resident concern form, explained how it is used and to turn the signed form into your HOA Board.
· Camilla Sullivan, 289 Windover Ct., stated she spoke to Ryan about a year ago about the same issue.
· Mike Roussel, LV2 President said LV2 members can leave a message on his phone or drop the form into the HOA Box located at his house, 475 Windgate.

· Mark French, LV1 President said the LV1 box is at his house, 110 Lamplighter.

· Carol Timko, 288 Windover Ct, Treasurer and Webmaster, said the LV1 website will be up soon and that the resident concern form can be printed from the site.
· Donna Jean Pullman, 26 Westwind Ct. asked for clarification of when to turn the resident concern form into the HOA – do it before your meeting with the office.  Keep your HOA President informed as to the resolution.

· Kathy Hoffman, 112 Lamplighter states she loves it here, but that there has been an increase in noisy motorcycles after 11:00.  Not much HOA can do – maybe call Sheriff.  Also asked about rumors of alligators in lakes.  Had discussion about alligators and snakes in Florida.
· Bernard DelBene, 420 Wycliff Ct. brought up loud mufflers on vehicles – Mike and Mark will let Ryan know.
· Gail Gerofsky, 560 Waterfront asked about another piece of equipment for the fitness room.  She to get information to Mike Roussel to take to Ryan.
· Mike Roussel reaffirmed that the HOA Board can try to resolve issues between residents and management, but there are no guarantees and that Ryan is the best manager we’ve had.  From May 2004 to the present there have been 8 managers.  The ground crew is good and 98% of residents are happy.

· Cal-Am owns some 80 parks and Lamplighter Village is their showcase community. 
· Pat Wolfe, 39 Westwind Ct. stated the side streets are not kept as nice as the entranceway.
Adjournment
Motion to adjourn by Roger Doran and seconded by Jim Banks.  Meeting adjourned at 4:40 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Karen Deitemeyer, Secretary LV1
